

Farmington Town Council

CHAIR REPORT

APRIL 4, 2022

NEW & NOTEWORTHY

- <u>Budget:</u> The Town Council approved the Fiscal Year 2022 2023 Proposed Budget. This budget represents a 1.79% tax increase. Residents will have another chance to participate in the budget process at the Annual Town Meeting on April 18th. The Budget Referendum will take place on April 28th at your regular polling location.
- <u>Memorial Day Parade</u>: Due to sidewalk construction on Main Street in Farmington and construction on the Unionville Bridge, the Town Council discussed combining the Memorial Day Parade Route into one route starting in Unionville and ending at Town Hall. Please monitor the Town Website for updates: <u>www.farmington-ct.org</u>
- <u>1928 High School Building Survey:</u> The Town Council encouraged residents to complete the public survey regarding the 1928 building. The survey can be completed online here: https://farmington.questionpro.com/
- <u>Earth Month:</u> The Town Council encouraged residents to visit the Town Website for information regarding Town-Wide Clean Up Day, Hazardous Waste Collection, Bulky Waste Pick-up, and Simple Recycling: <u>www.farmington-ct.org</u>

Business Items

- The Town Council received a presentation regarding the Town of Farmington's Audited Financial Report for Fiscal Year 2020 - 2021. The auditors indicated that this was a clean report.
- The Town Council voted to authorize the Town Manager to exercise the opt-out provision in Farmington's agreement with MIRA and sign a five-year contract with Murphy Road Recycling, LLC for refuse and recyclables disposal.
- The Town Council reviewed and approved the annual Fair Housing policies.

Upcoming Meetings

APRIL 18, 2022, 7PM - ANNUAL TOWN MEETING @ FHS

APRIL 26, 2002, 7PM - REGULAR MEETING @ TOWN HALL

MAY 10, 2002, 7PM - REGULAR MEETING @ TOWN HALL

Quote

"Spring is the time of year when it is summer in the sun and winter in the shade." -Charles Dickens